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Memorandum: 

To:    South Dakota State Emergency Response Commission (SERC) 
From: Rhett Howard, HMEP Grant Administrator  
Date: June 27, 2023  

 Re:  Quarterly FFY2022 / FFY2023 / FFY2024 HMEP Grant Report 

  FFY 2022 HMEP Grant Awarded: Total Sub-Grantee Contractual awarded: $ 122,359.00 
Note: This dollar amount does not reflect the Administration Fees awarded to the State of South Dakota from PHMSA for grant 
management, nor any non-federal match figures.                                                        

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    
   HMEP22 Contractual (Sub-Grantee) grant money spent to date: $23,409.40  

 
               FFY 2022 Total Contractual Amount Remaining To-Date (Federal):  $98,949.60 

• Codington County - $1,500.00 – Completed their Hazmat Awareness/Operations Class held 1/13/23.  
• Codington County - $1,500.00 – Completed their Hazmat Awareness/Operations Class held 1/20/23.  
• Codington County - $1,500.00 – Completed their Hazmat Awareness/Operations Class held 3/08/23.  
• All Codington County HMEP22 activities have been completed. 
• Aberdeen Fire Rescue - $5,950.00 – Completed hosting the Response to Lithium Battery Emergency 

training held 5/31/2023. 
• Aberdeen Fire Rescue - $6,738.49 – 2023 Cold Zone Hazmat Conference held 5/10/2023. 
• Rapid City Fire Rescue - $4,323.03 – TEEX NFPA 1072 Hazmat Incident Command held 3/9/2023.  
• Rapid City Fire Rescue - $1,897.88 – TEEX NFPA 1072 Hazmat Incident Command held 5/18/2023.  

 

FFY 2023 HMEP Grant   
There are 10 applicants pursuing the HMEP23 Grant: Bon Homme County, Clay County, Codington County, 
Kingsbury County, Moody County, Pennington County, Aberdeen Fire Rescue, Rapid City Fire Rescue, Sioux Falls 
Fire Rescue, Watertown Fire Rescue. Staff is currently finalizing this PHMSA Grant application, SDOEM typically 
hears back from PHMSA concerning the new year grant success in August. 


